From: Kaaren <kaarenandray@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, November 11, 2017 1:23 PM
To: Sidney Hill
Subject: Proposed Sandoval County Oil and Gas Ordinance

DEAR County Commissioners especially Jay Block:
| am a 47 year resident of Corrales, a retired public school educator, and concerned citizen .

| am writing to oppose the hasty approval of the Stoddard Ordinance. | ask that it be tabled to allow time for the
Commissioners to study the very important risks associated with drilling activities. PLEASE wait for the results of the
geological study that has been ordered from NM Tech. What good will it do to take steps in the wrong direction now
only to regret it in May? Why reclassify the "special use" permit to "permissive use". What's to be gained by losing
control of this potentially dangerous activity? Very dangerous long term consequences for our water supply especially.
Remember we live in New Mexico, water is a most valuable resource. And PLEASE set up a task force to work on this
issue inclusive of Sandoval residents from all areas, tribes, and municipalities.

This is such a critical issue. Please don't shirk your responsibilities to those you represent. For heavens sake!

Kaaren Allen
4223 Corrales Road

Sent from my iPhone



